Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B16-27.797
The Standards of Practice for Compounding Sterile Products

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 5, 2022, the Board of Pharmacy, received a petition for variance or waiver filed by Shanel L. Fisher, PharmD, MS, BCOP, on behalf of Moffitt Cancer Center, seeking a variance or waiver of the requirement of Rule 64B16-27.797, Florida Administrative Code, and the rule’s incorporated documents USP Chapter 797. The Petitioner is requesting to be able to use single dose vials (SDVs) with attached PhaSeal® closed system transfer devices (CTSDs) exposed to ISO 7 air quality when PhaSeal® CTSDs are attached to SDVs in ISO 5 air quality environment and 6 hour beyond use time use of that SDV with PhaSeal® CTSD is followed and drug with attached PhaSeal® CTSD is stored pursuant to temperatures outlined in the petition.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Jessica Sapp, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254 or at info@Floridaspharmacy.gov. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Board of Pharmacy/MQA, within 14 days of publication of this notice.
